
To whom it may concern, 

I am opposed to HB4 for the same reasons I was opposed to it when over fifteen 
hundred Marylanders Showed up last year to voice our displeasure with the gun 
bills voted on in 2019. This bill will create a nightmarish uncertainty in violations 
in the due process clause of the 14th amendment. And the FFL checks mandated 
in this bill for loans is a direct violation of current Federal law. Also the bill 
completely ignores the fact that these weapons are almost never used in crime. In 
fact, FBI statistics firmly show that more people are killed every year by hands and 
feet than all long guns combined.  

NICS checks are not permitted for private sales because NICS is a federal database 
and bon fide private sales are not regulated by federal law. This means that no 
dealer may legally comply with the requirement for private transfers that would 
be imposed by this bill because the dealer is not actually making the transferred 
and thus may not access NICS to institute a back ground check. Federal 
regulations are quite explicit on that point.  

“A LICENSEE WHO AGREES TO FACILITATE A TRANSFER UNDER THIS SECTION 
SHALL PROCESS THE TRANSFER AS THOUGH TRANSFERING THE RIFLE OR 
SHOTGUN FROM THE LICENSEE’S OWN INVENTORY TO THE TRANSFEREE”  

 

Under ATF guidance a dealer may only facilitate a private sale. The guidance does 
not address temporary possessions. 

 

With all due respect, I am against any and all pending bills that infringe on my 
constitutional, second amendment rights. 

                                                                                               Regards, 

                                                                                                                Alec B. Hubbard II 

                                                                                                              

 


